
 

 

 

DOUGLAS COUNTY FAIR BOARD- RODEO COMMITTEE MEETING  

MONDAY, MAY 9,2022 AT 6:30 PM 

EVENTS CENTER CONFERENCE ROOMS 

MINUTES 

Attendance: Debbie Mills, Gabe Ryan, Craig Sloan, John Adams, Scott Candelaria, Deb Dilley and 

Coral Miller 

Meeting 

 Hometown Rodeo 

Stock fee – Due to the increase in Hometown Rodeo stock, the Committee 
discussed the increase needed to the “stock charge” for 2022. The 
recommendation made was to increase cattle stock charge from $29.00 to 
$40.00 and goat stock charge from $8.00 to $30.00. This recommendation 
will be taken to the Executive Committee then Fair Board for approval.    
Revisions to the entry form – Some minor change requests to current form 
include-  

• More space to write city 
• Changed “Breakaway Roping 14 & up” to 2 lines “Breakaway Roping 

14-19” and “Breakaway Roping 20 & up” 

• Move “Cowhide Race” from bottom to below Daly Ribbon Robing.  
• Change date for age from “7/20/22” to “7/1/22” per Hometown 

Rodeo Rules 

  
Mutton Bustin’ 

Entry fee increase - Due to the increase in Hometown Rodeo stock, the 
Committee discussed the increase needed to the participation fee for 2022. 
The recommendation made was to increase from $20.00 to $25.00 This 
recommendation will be taken to the Executive Committee then Fair Board 
for approval.    

  
Hospitality 

Debbie Mills has quote requests out to Texas Roadhouse and Scott Candelaria 
is speaking with Angie’s. 

  



PRCA Youth Camp  
The Committee discussed the options with holding the PRCA camp during 
Fair. They decided on the following- 

• Event to be August 6th, 2022 
• Registration fee is $20.00 
• Limited to 40 kids ages 8yrs to 18yrs  
• Registration and payment to be handled by Douglas County Fair 

Foundation 
• Check-in at 10:30am (table outside westgate) 
• Instruction/Speakers/Lunch from 11am to 12pm in Kirk Hall 
• Outdoor Arena activities from 12:00pm to 3:00pm 
• Event will be made up of 4 stations. 10 kids at each location for 45 

minutes 
• Lunch will be provided by local Dairy Queen 

  
Budget 

2023 budget requests are due in June. Coral provided John with budget form and a 
copy of last year’s request. The Committee discussed needs and funds to carry on 
with the larger Rodeo for 2023. The suggestion of having the next meeting one week 
early to finalize the request was agreed on. 

 

Any additional items 

 
Next Meeting:  June 6th, 2022  


